



**SHEET PARISH COUNCIL**

**Chairman – Ron Dark**

Clerk – Jenny Hollington

Rose Cottage, Ridge Common Lane, Stroud, Petersfield, Hants GU32 1AX

Tel: 01730 267784 - E-mail [clerk.sheet@parish.hants.gov.uk](mailto:clerk.sheet@parish.hants.gov.uk)

[www.sheetparishcouncil.gov.uk](http://www.sheetparishcouncil.gov.uk)

**Members of the public and press are welcome to attend a meeting of Sheet Parish Council on Tuesday, 13<sup>th</sup> July 2021 at Sheet Village Hall at 7.30 p.m.**

**AGENDA**

1. To receive apologies
2. To approve the Minutes of the meeting held on 8<sup>th</sup> June 2021
3. Declarations of pecuniary interests
4. Public comment:
5. Planning –
  - (a) To consider current planning applications:

SDNP/21/02859/ TCA	<b>Holly – Reduce in height by 3 meters to height of previous tree work</b>	Alpine Cottage, Village Street, GU32 2AH
SDNP/21/02670/ HOUS	<b>Detached Car Port</b>	34 London Road, Sheet GU31 4BE
SDNP/2102611/ HOUS	<b>2-storey rear extension following demolition of existing garden store. Replacement porch with new 2-storey extension</b>	7 School Lane, Sheet GU32 2AS

6. Finance
  - (a) To compare quarterly actual to budget figures (April – June)
  - (b) Grant applications – To consider grant applications received from Sheet & Tilmore Allotment Association and Victim Support
  - (c) To approve the bank reconciliation for June
  - (d) To approve July cheque payments
7. Roads and Traffic:
  - (a) School Lane/Farnham Road junction – To note issues raised
  - (b) Community Funded Initiative to narrow Village Street – To receive any up-date on installation of Village Gates
  - (c) London Road – To receive any feedback from Ian Janes on feasibility study
  - (d) Street Furniture/Signage issues – To receive feedback from the working party looking at the issues raised
  - (e) Mill Lane – To note recent up-date on shoring up the bank and the condition of the lane
  - (f) Motorcycle Noise – To receive feedback from the Parish Meeting with Damian Hinds
8. Community Grant – To note availability of EHDC Welcome Back grant

9. County Councillor's Report – To receive Cllr. Oppenheimer's monthly report
10. District Councillor's Report – To receive Cllr. Drew's monthly report
11. Grass Cutting Contract – To note recent comments
12. Sheet Assets:
  - (a) Sheet Common – To receive any feedback re land owned by Adhurst Estate
  - (b) Village Green –
    - To approve a quote for re-painting the Village sign
    - To note the condition of the wooden posts and agree any action
  - (c) Millennium Field –
    - To discuss the results of the wildflower audit
  - (d) Sheet Recreation Ground –
    - To note correspondence from PeCan re tree planting for shade and concern re use of pesticides
    - Access – To note recent access and agree any action required
  - (e) Sheet Allotments – To note completion of pothole repairs
  - (f) Sheet Village Hall –
    - To discuss/approve quotes for exterior redecoration
    - To discuss/agree a way forward in considering eco retrofit solutions
13. Correspondence:
  - Trees – E-mail correspondence re. large overhanging trees in Town Lane
  - St. Mary's Church – E-mail correspondence re. EcoChurch Award and community engagement
  - SDNPA – Design Guide Supplementary Planning Document Consultation
14. Date of next Parish Council Meeting – To be confirmed

**Jenny Hollington**  
Clerk